
728002_728002_Submission on Selwyn DP_Springer_Oct 2018_v6.docx 

  Attachment i    

  

Submission No: 028
Attachment 1





728002_728002_Submission on Selwyn DP_Springer_Oct 2018_v6.docx 

Attachment ii 

  

Submission No: 028
Attachment 2



1

Mia

From: Craig Friedel <Craig.Friedel@selwyn.govt.nz>

Sent: Friday, 2 December 2011 11:19 a.m.

To: Kalina Rouch (kalina@urbisgroup.co.nz); 'kalina@rgmc.co.nz'

Subject: M Springer - Prebbleton's MUL

Attachments: E31_Prebbleton_Growth.pdf; Map H5 - Notified version.pdf; Map H5 - Decisions 

version.pdf; RPS Chapter 12A H5.pdf

Hello Kim, 
 
I having spoken to Margaret Springer this morning, who was seeking clarification of the matters to be discussed at the 
meeting we have scheduled for Wednesday 14

th
 December.  The reason for this email is to provide you with a 

summary of this discussion and the background to the primary issue I was wanting to discuss.   

As you will recall, Margaret’s property was severed in two by the MUL under Change 1 as notified (Planning Map 
H5).  Council subsequently adopted this MUL in setting the boundary of the Township for the now adopted Prebbleton 
Structure Plan.  Up until recently it was my understanding that Margaret has development rights for the portion 
contained within the MUL.  

In investigating her property further as a result of early stages of preparing PC 21 (proposed plan change for 
Prebbleton) and reviewing the now operative Chapter 12A, it has come to my attention that the decision version of 
Change 1, and Chapter 12A as a consequence, has moved the MUL to the south of Margaret’s property excluding it 
in its entirety.   

I have sought clarification from ECan as to why this was ever formalised as there is no commentary or direction that I 
am aware of within the decision issued on Change 1.  This apparent error has the consequence of excluding 
Margaret’s land in its entirety and making the Structure Plan and the SDP ‘Preferred Growth Option’ (SDP - Appendix 
31) for the township inconsistent with Chapter 12A.  The reason I believe it to be an error is that the Change 1 MUL 
adopted the ‘Preferred Growth Option’ for Prebbleton settled by the Court.  The notified version of Change 1 reflected 
this and in doing so incorporated the lower half of Margaret’s property.  I am investigating a number of options to 
remedy this issue while I await a response from ECan. 

I wanted to meet in person with yourself and Margaret so that she clearly understands the issue and to then work 
towards refining options moving forward that could potentially be advanced through proposed PC 21.  I have 
attached a number of maps and plans to illustrate the history of the MUL in Prebbleton. 

I am happy to discuss any queries you may have before the scheduled meeting. 
 
Kind regards 

 
 
Craig Friedel 
Policy Planner 
Strategy & Policy Team 
Environmental Services 
DDI: (03) 347 2827 

 

 

Selwyn District Council 
2 Norman Kirk Drive, Rolleston 7614 

Phone: (03) 347-2800 or (03) 318-8338 

Fax: (03) 347-2799 

Post: PO Box 90, Rolleston 7643, Christchurch 

www.selwyn.govt.nz | m.selwyn.govt.nz | www.selwynlibrary.co.nz  
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